
Concussion  
 
Concussion can be a serious injury for students. If a concussion is suspected the 
student will removed from physical education classes, recreation time, and school 
sponsored sports. The parents/guardians should bring the student to their health care 
provider for further assessment, per School Policy 5340 “Student 
Illness/Accident/Concussion”   and WI State Law 111.293. Additionally, if the student is 
diagnosed with a concussion, written clearance to return the student to activity will be 
requested from the health care provider.  High school athletes who are under the care 
of the athletic trainer will generally be managed by the athletic trainer. Non-athletes 
should work with District Nurse to ensure appropriate accommodations and 
documentation are provided.  
 
Resources: 
CDC Heads Up for Youth Sports Concussion Information  
WIAA WI Concussion Information 
WI State Law 111.293 
Spooner Area School District Policies​ - search “Concussion” to retrieve most up to date 
policy.  
 

https://www.cdc.gov/headsup/youthsports/index.html
https://www.wiaawi.org/Health/Concussions.aspx
https://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/2011/related/acts/172
https://www.boarddocs.com/wi/spooner/Board.nsf/Public

